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September 19, 2023 
 
Clint Johnston, President 
BC Teachers’ Federation 
100 – 550 West 6th Avenue 
Vancouver, BC V5Z 4P2 
 
Dear Mr. Johnston: 
 
Thank you for your recent letter about pending protests. I share your concerns.  
 
I want to commend the province’s teachers, school staff and administrators, school 
trustees and district officials who continue to defend the use of resources ensuring all 
families are reflected in school materials. 
 
I also want to recognize the work being done to ensure all students and staff are 
protected from discrimination at school. School must be a place where every student feels 
secure and respected so they can focus on learning. 
 
It has been upsetting and distressing to see misinformation and disinformation used to 
attack some of our most vulnerable children and youth. 
 
I have some messages I wish to share with school communities. 
 
To every teacher and support staff: You are my heroes. Your dedication to your students is 
inspiring. Thank you for all you do for my children and all of the children in the province.  
 
To every student: We may not have met. I may not know your name and I may not know 
your favourite music, but I want you to know this: I accept you for who you are in every 
way. My job as premier is to ensure you all have a safe learning environment, so you can 
pursue your dreams.  
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To every parent and guardian: I know you love and support your children, as I do mine. As 
parents and guardians, we are taking on the most important job we will ever have. I know 
we are united in ensuring that all of our kids have an opportunity to learn in a safe, 
welcoming environment. 
 
Earlier this year, the province launched a K-12 Anti-Racism Action Plan. It is a critical step 
forward for students, educators, staff and families in creating school communities that are 
welcoming and supportive for people of all backgrounds, beliefs and perspectives. 
 
We believe all students deserve to be respected in a safe learning environment while 
being fully and completely themselves. The B.C. SOGI Educator Network helps to make our 
schools more inclusive and welcoming so that children express themselves in their own 
unique way. 
 
All of B.C.’s 60 school districts and the Federation of Independent School Associations are 
members of the Provincial K-12 SOGI Collaborative. This consensus approach was 
introduced by a BC Liberal government and continues under our BC NDP government. It 
has been supported by all parties that won standing in the Legislature in the last election 
and it is my sincere hope that all leaders denounce these attacks on vulnerable students. 
 
School must be a place where all students, staff and families feel safe, a place where 
everyone feels they belong and where respect is shown for each other’s differences. 
 
The safety of all children must always come first. 
 
Without hesitation, I denounce threats, hate and violence against 2SLGBTQIA+ 
communities. We are seeing a concerning rise in incidents where trans people are being 
targeted with threats and violence in person and online. 
 
We cannot and must not stand idly by in the face of any kind of bullying. Any political 
leader who targets our most vulnerable, at-risk children and youth is no leader at all. 
 
Our education system and school resources are designed to ensure all students have the 
best opportunity to thrive, to learn, to grow in safety without threat of intimidation or 
discrimination. 
 
Thank you for your continued dedication to our students. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
David Eby, KC 
Premier 
  


